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Newsletter No 5

April 2017
Dear Parents and Carers,
Welcome back after the Easter holidays.  Thank you to everyone who came to our Eggstravagaza, one of the highlights was certainly the addition of frogs croaking away in our pond, hopefully we should have a few tadpoles and frogs once the weather warms up. 
International Day
International Day takes place this year on Saturday 6th May from 12.30-2.30pm.  This is a lovely event where we share food from all around the world and are entertained by international dancers. Tickets are £4.00 per family and all proceeds go to Clic Sargent, a children’s cancer charity. We also plan to have the official opening of the ‘Old Orchard Garden’. 

Really Wheelie Trail – Wednesday May 10th

The Really Wheelie Trail is a fun fundraising event where the children have the opportunity to be sponsored by parents/grandparents/friends etc, to do a few laps of the garden on their favourite wheeled toy. Children can bring in their own bikes, scooters or dolls prams to push around the garden. This event is run by the parent governors and you will be hearing more about it shortly. The money raised from the event is used to buy equipment for the Nursery.
Walk to School Week 15-19 May 
Walk to school week is coming up! Now that warmer weather is here we are really encouraging healthy alternatives to using a car.  During Walk to School week, we will ask the children how they came to Homerton, and whether after this week we have persuaded you to walk or cycle! We hope so, any of the staff who can will be doing the same! Encouraging children to be physically active sets good patterns for life and helps with both fine and gross motor skills, as well as combatting obesity and helping with brain development.
Half Term Holiday Club –Tuesday 30 May – Friday 2 June
Would you like a place for your child in our Holiday Club? They have plenty of fun and enjoy seeing their friends. If you would like a place don’t delay! Please fill in and return a form obtainable from the office.
Bear Hunt – Wednesday 17th May – Another lovely learning event to join in with your children. 
You will soon be receiving an invitation to join your child on a “Bear Hunt” in our garden.  This learning event takes place on Wednesday 17 May at morning and afternoon drop off times: 8.45/9.00 and 12.45/1.00. All Nest parents and children are invited to take part, no matter what day you usually attend. It will take you approximately 15 minutes to half an hour to enjoy The Bear Hunt event depending on the time you have available. This story is great for rhyming and rhythm skills which are so important for beginning to learn to read. It will be huge fun so come and join us!
Early Writing

Some children are becoming interested in mark making, some are writing their name and some letters in their name.  If they show an interest do encourage them to write in lower case letters (e.g. Fred).
You can do this by:

· Modelling.  Showing them how to write letters yourself
· Being positive e.g. “That’s great writing.  I like the way you wrote ‘r’ (Try not to be negative. We would never say “Don’t write in capitals”)

· If they are writing all letters in capitals, saying things like “Do you want to see a clever way of writing an ‘e’?”

Only do all of this if your child is interested.  If they are not, don’t worry!  It’s still very early to be writing recognisable letters.  If you’d like further advice do ask your class staff.

Early Maths

Maths on the Back Pack Loans for nursery children.
These packs have been made by staff and each has a Mathematical theme.  Children will have an opportunity to play with a pack at home.  They will be coming home across this term.

Sainsbury’s Vouchers

Please bring in your vouchers as soon as possible. 
May I remind you that school is closed for spring half term from close of school on Thursday 25 May (the staff have a training day on the 26 May). We re-open on Monday 5 June.

Susan Sutton
Head of Centre
